

Valley Woodworkers of West Virginia

302 Twelfth Street
Dunbar, WV
A 501(c)(3) not for profit corporation



July 15, 2014

Mr. Frank Stewart Executive Director West Virginia Forestry Association PO Box 718 Ripley, WV 25271

Dear Frank:

We would like to thank you again for the hardwood lumber that your group donated to our 2013 Salvation Army Christmas Toy Project. From it, we were able to produce numerous doll cradles, alphabet block sets, and cars. I would also like to thank you again for allowing me to address your members at your annual meeting at the Canaan Valley Resort.

We plan to be just as successful with our project this year, and hope that you can help us again.

Our wish list for this year follows. All lumber is random width and length, No. 1 Common or better (the less waste, the more toys we can make), and <u>unsurfaced</u>. Lumber under 8' in length is fine. .

Species	Thickness	Quantity, board feet
White Ash	4/4	2500
White ash	8/4	200
Hard Maple	4/4	200
Hard maple	8/4	400
Poplar	4/4	200
Walnut	4/4	100

We have already started making toys but are currently out of lumber. We would like to have the requested materials no later than mid-September. As before, we can arrange for the Salvation Army truck to pick up the lumber at the mills that are providing the materials.

Thank you for your continued support,

Sincerely,

Peter Howell

Treasurer & Workshop Director

cc: Donna Reckart Director, Public Affairs Allegheny Wood Products, Inc. PO Box 867 Petersburg, WV 26847 304.257.3095